

CIRCULAR 47 // CLEANING UP OF SITES // LAST DAY OF WORK // PUBLIC HOLIDAY // DECEMBER HOLIDAY 

Dear Homeowner /Contractor                                                                                                      27/09/2019 

The last day of Building Construction Work is Saturday December 14, 2019 at 13h00. Please make sure that your Contractor is informed about this. No Contactor or Sub Contractor will be allowed to enter the security gates after Saturday December 14, 2019 @ 13H00. The Builders/Construction work starts again on January 13, 2020 @ 06H00 in the morning.
Public Holiday, Tuesday December 10, 2019; this means that no Contractors are allowed to work on Monday December 10, 2019. 

NB! Please instruct your Contractors to clean up their sites from all hard and soft rubble and especially the streets and sidewalks before they leave on Saturday December 14, 2019. This specifically includes ALL paper and plastics to also be removed from the Estate so that it does not get blown all around the place.   

Contractors toilets should be cleaned thoroughly and made safe for the duration of the December/January holidays: this includes the water connections to toilets.  

Construction activities for the following items shall have to be completed by December 14, 2019 @ 13H00 and Contractors, to finish this work, will not be allowed: if any one of these items below is not finished by the closing date, it shall have to stand over to the opening of the Building season in 2020. 

· Installation of swimming pools and pumps 

· Installation of air conditioners 

· Installation of cupboards and kitchen cabinetry 

· Any form of tiling or fitting or carpeting  

· Painting of any kind  

· Drawing of electrical wiring in electrical conduits and commissioning of electricity of the dwelling

· Fitting of geysers and or solar panels 

· Security alarms, security lighting and or laser beams 

· Any hard landscaping at gardens with excavation machinery, jack hammers and building of retaining walls 

· Cleaning up of building rubble after the closing date 

· Stripping of steel or wood form frame work for concrete shuttering  

I regret to inform you that if this urgent request is ignored, the office of the Estate Manager WILL fine all the sites that had not been cleaned as requested. The fine is set on N$5000.00 for not adhering to this.  

The Office of the Estate Manager will not give special allowances for any kind of construction or building activity on the Estate during the time specified! 

I again urge you to pass this message on to your Contractors because we would like the Estate to be clean and pleasant for the residents and their guests over the festive season.
CECILIA BIERMAN
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